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    The Episcopal Church of the Nativity  22405 North Miller Road, Scottsdale, Arizona 85054           480.307.9216

THE NATIVITY SCENEJuly
2015

NATIVITY LEADERSHIP GOALS FOR 2015

NativityÕs vestry is now in an exciting time of  discerning our future as a 
congregation, and taking strategic leadership steps to prepare our 
congregation for growth. Our strategies fall into four categories:

• Growth steps Ð including creating a detailed marketing
 plan, expanding our newcomer welcoming and 
 integration processes, creating a system to invite 
 newcomers into ministries, expanding our Shepherd 
 program, and broadening our donor base.

• Development of  the Nativity Community Ð including strengthening our social interactions, 
creating fellowship opportunities for younger families, forming home study groups, developing a 
lay ministry coordination system, creating a Ministry Council and leadership training, and 
improving communications and emotional relationships in the congregation.

• Increase our Ministries with Families and Children Ð including developing social interactions 
among families, creating an after-school program for elementary-age children, starting a parentsÕ 
Sunday morning gathering during Sunday school, and focusing on increasing Sunday school 
attendance and helping children develop friendships with each other.

• Serve the Surrounding Community- including Scouts, addiction recovery groups, a grief  group, 
highlighting outreach ministries each Sunday and recruiting more involvement in those 
ministries, developing a health and wellness program, and exploring opportunities to partner 
with other churches in serving those in need in our area. 

We would love to hear your ideas about these initiatives! We are moving into an exciting new stage in 
our development as a church!

Mark Your Calendars!

ChildrenÕs Fall Sunday School and 
Fall Programs for all ages kick off  on 
Sunday, Aug. 23. Watch the bulletins 
and newsletter for announcements! 

http://www.TheNativity.net
http://www.TheNativity.net
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	 Nativity Schedule

Nativity Staff

The Rev. Susan B. Snook 
Rector

SusanSnook@TheNativity.net

The Rev. Dr.Wayne V. Whitney
Associate Rector

WayneWhitney@TheNativity.net

Dr. Ilona Kubiaczyk-Adler 
Director of Music Ministry

IlonaKubiaczyk-Adler @TheNativity.net

Shelley Byrnes
Director of Christian Formation
 ShelleyByrnes@TheNativity.net

Mina Rafferty
Parish Administrator

MinaRafferty@TheNativity.net

Tim Kosky
Sexton

Nativity’s Vestry

Senior Warden:  David Bolger

   480-945-3810  David@DJBolger.com

Junior Warden:  Mark Miller

   480-368-5530  miller@3mfamily.com

Treasurer  Kara Erickson  

   480 518- 2683  theazericksons@hotmail.com 

Tricia Beaird  480-699-7893 pbeaird@cox.net

Suzanne Cohen  480-586-6625 Secohenjd@yahoo.com

Jennie Dobbins  602-770-0513  jenniedobbins@gmail.com

Kris Haugen  480-515-4803 kris.haugen@cox.net

Cotty Peabody  480-588-8328 Epeabody@earthlink.net

Lani Sambach  602-793-2808  wasjrra@cox.net 

Steve Smith  480-285-7679 claire.steve@gmail.com 

Darrell Spencer  702-540-5050 darrellwspencer@yahoo.com

Colleen Whichello 301-520-2689 cwhichello@yahoo.com

Sunday Schedule
 9:00  - 10:00 a.m. Festive Eucharist Rite II 
                                  with Children’s Chapel
10:00 - 10:30 a.m. Hospitality
10:15 - 11:00 a.m. Power Bible Study
10:30 - 11:30 a.m. Festive Eucharist Rite II
11:40 - 12:15 p.m. Power Bible Study

22405 N. Miller Road
Scottsdale, Arizona 85255

Telephone:
480-307-9216

www.NativityScottsdale.org

Wednesday Schedule
  6:00  p.m. Evening Prayer Rite II

   featuring Healing Prayers
  6:30 p.m. Bible Study with Dr. Wayne:  Reading 
   Mark Like at 4th Grader

Every month we list those whose birthdays are being celebrated. If you would like your name added to the list, please contact 
Mina Rafferty at minarafferty@thenativity.net.

Take a moment to wish a  Happy Birthday To:

Sawyer Forbes   7/5
Janis Williamson 7/5
Heather Deihl  7/6
Kathy DeMuro  7/7
Gayle Jameson  7/12
Deb Myrick   7/14

Avery Walukiewicz  7/16
Chase Bright   7/21
Andrew Philipsen  7/26
Sebastian Clarke  7/27
Martha Miller   7/31
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 The General Convention of  the Episcopal Church begins June 25 and runs through July 3 this year. 
This massive convention Ð with around 1,000 voting members Ð takes place every three years. Each diocese 
elects four clergy and four lay deputies to be voting representatives, along with its bishop. I am an elected 
deputy from Arizona, representing our diocese for the third time (I was also a deputy in 2009 and 2012). 

 The great thing about the Episcopal Church is that it is governed equally by bishops, lay, and clergy 
representatives. We are not a ÒhierarchicalÓ church in the way, for instance, the Roman Catholic Church is. 
Our Presiding Bishop is not an archbishop or a pope; she cannot order other bishops or dioceses to do 
anything. Instead, the General Convention is the highest authority in our church, and it is a democratic 
assembly that includes all orders of  ministry.

 This means it can be messy. It can be argumentative. It can include many different voices and 
perspectives, and very few things happen unanimously. Sometimes the democratic majority takes stands I 
disagree with. And sometimes as a deputy, I have the opportunity to influence the course of  the church. 
 
This year, I have been very involved with a group of  friends in the Episcopal Resurrection movement. You 
can find out more about our group at EpiscopalResurrection.org. We have written a ÒMemorialÓ (i.e., an 
open letter to the church) that calls the church to let go of  old structures and conflicts that are holding us 
back, and devote ourselves to prayer, worship, evangelism, and service. We have also proposed a number of  
resolutions, including a big church planting initiative Ð something I feel strongly about after we planted 
Church of  the Nativity eight years ago! I invite you to read the whole Memorial at the website. So far, at 
least 500 bishops, deputies, and other Episcopalians have signed on Ð and youÕre welcome to sign on too!
 
Most of  all, I invite you to pray for the decisions we will be making at this Convention. WeÕll be electing a 
new Presiding Bishop, talking about restructuring the church, voting on big initiatives like the church 
planting project, considering resolutions on same-sex marriage, and addressing many other issues facing our 
church. On Sunday, July 5, when I return, I will lead a rectorÕs forum on Convention to talk about what 
happened, during the Power Bible Study time after the 10:30 service. Join us to discuss this yearÕs 
Convention!

Susan

       A n o t e  f r o m  P a s t o r  S u s a n Page 3

Transforming lives with the love of God in Jesus Christ

Almighty and everliving God, source of  all wisdom and understanding, be 
present with those who take counsel in the 78th General Convention for the 
renewal and mission of  your Church. Teach us in all things to seek first 
your honor and glory. Guide us to perceive what is right, and grant us both 
the courage to pursue it and the grace to accomplish it; through Jesus 
Christ our Lord. 
Amen.

http://www.TheNativity.net
http://www.TheNativity.net
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A Memorial to the Church

To the Deputies and Bishops of The Episcopal Church assembled at the 78th General Convention:

Now those who were scattered went from place to place, proclaiming the word. Philip went down to the city of Samaria 
and proclaimed the Messiah to them. The crowds with one accord listened eagerly to what was said by Philip, hearing 
and seeing the signs that he did. So there was great joy in that city. Acts 8:4-6,8 

In the eighth chapter of the Acts of the Apostles, the newly formed church of disciples of the risen Savior found itself in a 
new situation. No longer could Christians depend on traditional ways of following Jesus and traditional places in which to 
do it. Driven out of their comfortable existence praying in the Temple in Jerusalem and waiting for the kingdom to come, 
they found themselves in new and unexpected neighborhoods, developing new ways of proclaiming the Word. Yet they 
found that the crowds were eager to hear the Good News of Christ and welcomed it with joy. The very loss of the old 
ways of being the church gave them opportunities to expand and multiply the reach of Christ’s loving embrace.

Our beloved Episcopal Church is in a similar situation. We must find new ways of proclaiming the gospel in varied and 
ever changing neighborhoods. Old ways of being the church no longer apply. We can no longer settle for complacency and 
comfort. We can no longer claim to dominate the political and social landscape. We can no longer wait inside our 
sanctuaries to welcome those who want to become Episcopalian.

We have a choice before us. We can continue, valiantly and tragically, to try to save all the rights and privileges we have 
previously enjoyed. We can continue to watch our church dwindle until it someday becomes an endowed museum to the 
faith of our forebears. We can continue business as usual until we lose our common life entirely.  Or we can lose our life 
for Jesus’ sake so that we might save it.

We, the undersigned, hold dear the Episcopal Church and believe passionately in the gift this church offers. Washed in the 
waters of Baptism and nourished from the deep springs of word and sacrament, we experience the power of God’s 
presence as we open the Scriptures and celebrate the Eucharist. We stand in awe of the mystery of the Holy Trinity and the 
power of the triune God to love, to forgive, to make whole. We know the joy of serving God through serving others. We 
long for a world with every unjust structure toppled. We love this church enough to yearn for it to be transformed.  

We recognize the importance of this present moment. We join the Task Force for Reimagining the Church in calling for 
the church to follow Jesus into the neighborhood, traveling lightly. Our deepest hopes and aspirations are not dependent 
upon any particular act of this Convention. Many essential steps are found in the daily walk of discipleship undertaken by 
congregations and individuals throughout the church, and we commend the work of many who are helping the church 
adopt these discipleship practices. This Convention, however, has the opportunity to act on a number of matters that can 
support God’s faithful people, our parishes and missions, and our dioceses in living out the Great Commission and the 
Great Commandment.

       Continued on the following page

A MEMORIAL TO THE CHURCH
BREADCRUMB NAVXT 5.2.2 EPISCOPAL RESURRECTION 
A MEMORIAL TO THE CHURCH

Below is the text of the Memorial, or Open Letter to the Church, that Pastor Susan 
and a group of friends wrote and submitted to the General Convention. 

Page 4
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Specifically, we call upon the people of the Episcopal Church to:

• Recommit to reading scripture, praying daily, gathering weekly for corporate worship, and giving for the spread 
of the Kingdom, knowing that engaging in these practices brings personal and corporate transformation;

• Share the Good News of Jesus Christ in word and deed, including learning how to tell the story of how Jesus 
makes a difference in our lives, even and especially to those who have not experienced true transformation;

• Pray and fast for the Holy Spirit to add day by day to those who come within the reach of Christ’s saving 
embrace;

• Encounter Jesus Christ through loving service to those in need and through seeking justice and peace among all 
people.

And we call upon those bishops and deputies gathered for Convention to the following actions as specific ways we may 
enter this time of transition in a spirit of exploration, discovering the gifts that the Holy Spirit has for us in this moment:

• Engage creatively, openly, and prayerfully in reading the signs of the times and discerning the particular ways 
God is speaking to the Episcopal Church now;

• Pray, read the scriptures, and listen deeply for the Holy Spirit’s guidance in electing a new Presiding Bishop and 
other leaders, in entering into creative initiatives for the spread of the kingdom, and in restructuring the church for 
mission;

• Fund evangelism initiatives extravagantly: training laborers to go into the harvest to revitalize existing 
congregations and plant new ones; forming networks and educational offerings to train and deploy church 
planters and revitalizers who will follow Jesus into all kinds of neighborhoods; and creating training opportunities 
for bilingual and bi-cultural ministry;

• Release our hold on buildings, structures, comfortable habits, egos, and conflicts that do not serve the church 
well;

• Remove obstacles embedded in current structures, however formerly useful or well-meaning, that hinder new and 
creative mission and evangelism initiatives;

• Refocus our energies from building up a large, centralized, expensive, hierarchical church-wide structure, to 
networking and supporting mission at the local level, where we all may learn how to follow Jesus into all of our 
neighborhoods.

Like those early followers of Christ, we find ourselves being scattered out of familiar and comfortable places and ways of 
being the church. Rather than be ruled by memory and consumed by fear, we can embrace this crisis, trusting that the 
Lord of Life will give us everything we need to spread the Gospel, proclaim the kingdom, and share the love of God. May 
God grant great joy in every city and neighborhood into which we go.
Respectfully submitted,

A MEMORIAL TO THE CHURCH, CONTINUED

Continued from the pervious page

Page 5

New Presiding Bishop Elected

On June 27, The Episcopal Church's General Convention elected 
the Rt. Rev. Michael Curry of North Carolina to be the next 
Presiding Bishop. Bishop Curry will be the church's first African-
American Presiding Bishop, and will take office on November 2 of 
this year. The current Presiding Bishop, the Rt. Rev. Katharine 
Jefferts Schori, is stepping down at the end of her 9-year term. Presiding Bishop-elect Curry

http://www.TheNativity.net
http://www.TheNativity.net
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Page 6           Wayne’s World

We are only a month away from beginning training Leaders for our Home 
Small Group Ministry that starts in the Fall.  Consider yourself personally 
invited to experience leading a Home Small Group especially if you have 
wanted to step up your participation by becoming a leader at Nativity.

Remember that GodÕs ultimate connection with humanity that was put into 
play by way of JesusÕ coming and sending us the Holy Spirit is through 

personal relationship. Small Groups are a proven way of developing relationship 
and connection with your fellow Nativity parishioners.  One thing that the church promises is 
a deeper communion with God and your fellow Christians.  Unfortunately the Sunday morning service, 
as wonderful as it is, doesnÕt always allow for the kind of connection with others as you might like. 

Small Groups are a way of building relationships in intentional loving community that help us grow in 
Christ. It is a step toward deeper connection with people of similar age or interests. Ultimately, small 
groups serve to give us an avenue of living out our purpose, both as individuals and as a collective 
group of believersÑto be the church. 

Dr. Wayne is preparing an ongoing Home Small Groups Ministry that starts in September/October. 
Consider what your role should be in this ministry:  Needed are house hosts, curriculum leaders and 
group participants. Hosts provide the physical space, facilitators guide and direct the conversation of the 
curriculum, and participants are those who gather to study and learn together. The curriculum will be a 
7-week Bible-based study called ÒThe Resurrected Life: Making All Things New.Ó It promises to be just 
the thing to get you feeling related to your fellow parishioners.  This opportunity also is welcoming to 
your friends and acquaintances you have always wanted to come to church with you but for one reason 
or another they canÕt make a Sunday work out. 

If you are drawn toward this ministry as host, facilitator or participant please contact Dr. Wayne 
waynewhitney@thenativity.net. Training sessions for hosts and facilitators will be on July 30 at 6:30 
p.m. 

You can be a part of building up the body of Christ at Nativity by hosting or leading or participating in a 
Home Small Group. 

Dr. W+

Home Small Groups: Realizing the Promise

http://www.TheNativity.net
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Although our Choir is on 
the summer break right 
now, during these hot 
summer months they are 
working hard on their vocal 
technique with me. Each 
choir member gets three 
voice lessons during which 
they work on their 
breathing, posture, and 
sound production. If you 

ever considered joining the 
choir, but felt like your voice is rusty and singing 
skills somewhat forgotten, this is a great 
opportunity to revive them. Please contact me in 
person or via email ilonakubiaczyk-
adler@thenativity.net to schedule a meeting, and 
I will gladly help.

During the summer months you will get to sing 
some of your favorite hymns, and listen to 
beautiful instrumental solos by Alastair Longley-
Cook on guitar and Ann Phillips on the Native 
American Flute. I will also provide classical 

selections on the piano and organ. Some of the 
organ pieces for preludes and postludes will get 
included in my organ recording project, which 
has been successfully funded as of June 15th! 
Thank you so much to those of you who decided 
to support this project. I am so thrilled about it, 
and I can't wait to share the music with you!

My trip to Poland consists of four days of 
professional recording session on the 1719 
Hildebrandt organ in Pas!"k, and three organ 
recitals in cathedrals in Kamie# Pomorski, 
Szczecin and Pas!"k. These are all fabulous large 
instruments, and the summer music festivals 
have long history and attract many listeners. I 
will have a professional camera man following 
me to all these places, and we will make a short 
documentary on it to share with you afterwards. 
And finally, a professional recording will be 
released around November, and I will definitely 
let you know about it! 

Ilona Kubiaczyk-Adler, DMA

A note from our Music Director Page 7

SAVE THE DATE

Nativity’s Second Annual ADVENTure

December 4, 2015 @ 

6:00 PM

Last December, a group of committed members hosted 83 people at the first ADVENTure, 
raising $7,000 for Nativity’s Outreach ministries. Building on this success, the Second 
Annual ADVENTure promises to be another festive evening of dinner, wine, silent/live 
auctions, and a Christmas Concert/Carol Sing-along presented by our Nativity Choir. 
Tickets will be available in the Fall to 120 people at only $25 per person.

Mark your calendar NOW and plan to attend this evening of fellowship and fun – and the 
only annual fundraising event supporting Nativity’s Outreach ministries. What better way 
to usher in the Christmas Season!

Contact David Bolger David@DJBolger.com , Cotty Peabody epeabody@earthlink.net, or 
Colleen Whichello cwhichello@yahoo.com with any questions or to volunteer.

http://WWW.NATIVITYSCOTTSDALE.ORG
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Nativity Episcopal Church
A Message on Stewardship by Mark Dobbins

Does it ever stop?
Recently I had the privilege of working with our stewardship committee as we started looking into our 
church’s future. The futures we considered were:  now, near- term, long-term, and after we are gone term—
and that last one is a long, long time away. 

We discussed and considered the question:  How do we acquire the means to meet our mission without 
belaboring the congregation with financial requests resulting in “giving fatigue?” After a little while, we 
started to realize that there are, of course, different kinds of giving to God’s Church.  Each and every inroad 
to financial giving in support of our mission is unique unto itself.  There are many “whys” and “whens.”  

• The Annual Fall Ingathering.  This is when we ask everyone to pledge their support for the 
work of Nativity Church during the coming year. These gifts fuel our Mission budget, the 
staff, the utilities and other necessities that nourish all the parts of our church family. So, we 
ask you once per year to consider an annual pledge.

• Planned Giving. What’s that? It is the opportunity available to those inclined and willing to 
remember the ongoing work at Nativity after you are gone. Remember Nativity in your will.  
You can support some specific area or a more general observance that says: “Nativity has 
been an important part of my life and I want to positively impact it’s ongoing ministry.”  This 
is your opportunity to be there and share with others in the years that pass even after your 
passing.

• Singular monetary giving opportunities. These are typically called Memorials and 
Remembrances.  These gifts to Nativity honor a loved one who’s passed while enhancing the 
worship experience of many parishioners for years to come. Memorials and Remembrances 
come in all shapes and sizes. The enduring impact is the memory and honor of someone that 
was dear to your heart while supporting the future of Nativity.  It is truly a win-win 
opportunity.

• Capital Campaigns. While we don’t see one of these in the near future, it might be 
appropriate and needed at some point. Our last Capital Campaign funded the construction of 
the beautiful building on Miller Road that we call home today. At some point we will have 
grown to a size that requires more space, space for worship, space for education. While there 
is no Capital Campaign looming on the short-term horizon, when it does come, the rule is 
“give-as-you-are-able.” Period.

Soon, your Stewardship Committee will be working to give you more information about Planned Giving and 
Memorials. In the meantime, ask our priests, Susan and Wayne, to get you further information. There are no 
plans for a Capital Campaign anytime soon—many specifics would need to be worked out for that to 
happen.  Look forward to this Fall when we will all work together for another terrific Ingathering—another 
opportunity for “Transforming Lives With the Love of Jesus Christ”

P a g e  8     S t e w a r d s h i p  U p d a t e ,  M a r k  D o b b i n s
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 N a t i v i t y  U p d a t e s  a n d  O p p o r t u n i t i e s          P a g e  9

4th of JULY COOKOUT for the HOMELESS

It all started nineteen years ago on the 4th of July, when the Gunnell family 
showed up at Van Buren and 32nd Ave and held a BBQ for the homeless.  One 
single family decided to give the less fortunate a place to feel included and 
special on a day when everyone else was celebrating at a holiday cookout.  It 
grew into a huge annual event that feeds hundreds of homeless and needy in 
the downtown Phoenix area.  Now the family has their grandkids helping to 
serve along with some friends, but the Gunnell family still pays for the 
majority of the food and supplies.  For the past four years Nativity has helped 

generously with donations and we hope that this year will make our fifth year of 
support a special one.  There are two ways to help: donate items from the list 
below or make a cash donation for the hotdogs, hamburgers, buns and 
watermelon.  Please bring all donations to the church by Sunday, June 28th. 

  Paper Plates Cases of Water Plastic Utensils Mustard
  Plastic Cups Ketchup Napkins Relish 
  Paper Towels Sports Drinks

Santa Maria Food Bank Welcomes Volunteers

Our sister church, Santa Maria Phoenix, runs a food bank for the community the third Saturday of each month. 
Volunteers are always welcome to organize and give away food. Please contact Don for the next work date. 
Arrive by 9 am and report to Rev. Carmen to get your assignment. The church is at 6533 W. 39th Ave, Phoenix 
85019. It's a fun and rewarding ministry! For more information, please contact Don Balint at dhbalint1@cox.net.

Al-Anon Group meetings coming to Nativity! 

Open Hearts on Miller, A Family Group beginning Wednesday, July 8th from 7:00pm- 8:00pm in the Youth Room and 
every Wednesday thereafter.

Why Al-Anon?
   Al-Anon works ... it is a positive 12 Step program that is grounded in the common experiences of its members- people 
  whose lives have been affected by our loved one's drinking
   Al-Anon works... we come to meetings seeking care, understanding and hope.
   Al-Anon works ... we, too have suffered from the disease of alcoholism.  Al-Anon is a group of supportive individuals 
  who are committed to focusing on ourselves and our own recovery .
   Al-Anon works... it is there for those who are in need! We believe that alcoholism is a family illness and that changed
     attitudes can aid recovery.
   Al-Anon works... the program helps us look within and take responsibility for ourselves, to improve our attitudes and to
     place our lives in the care of God!
Contact Kara Erickson with questions at 480-518-2683
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 P a g e  1 0          U p d a t e  o n  S a n t a  M a r i a  M a g d a l e n a  P a r i s h
               i n  L a  L a g u n a ,  M e x i c o

Quick Facts:
• Santa Maria Magdalena – Our sister parish in Veracruz, Mexico in the La 

Laguna neighborhood. 
• Reverend Goldi Santana Mera – Priest, Principal and Teacher 
• “La Laguna” – the name we have given the school, parish and community 

center there.
• Students – about 170
• Families Served – the poorest of the poor in Veracruz
• Standard Home in La Laguna

o Dirt floor
o Tin roof
o Cinder block walls
o 1-2 rooms

• Available Education
o Public school costs $200 a year per student

  *  Special needs children are turned away
  *  About half of the families in La Laguna cannot afford public education for their children

o La Laguna provides FREE child care and education to all children and adults – infants, elementary, middle 
school, high school, adult education and special 
needs

Building Status:
• Phase 1: 

o Bottom floor – one room, approx. 700 sq. ft. 
o Completed in January 2014

• Phase 2: 
o Desperately needed
o Adding 2nd floor

  *  Extending footprint to twice the size of 
       the first floor
   *  2 classrooms 

  Total funds needed:  $25,000

Our sister parish and school in La Laguna, Mexico, has had some very positive news.  The mayor of Veracruz publically 
announced that the school was the #1 non-profit organization in Veracruz, making a larger impact than any other for people 
in need!  This is wonderful!  And, along with this good news comes a challenge: it has dramatically increased the 
enrollment.  While more children are benefiting from the education the school provides, it means that they are BURSTING 
AT THE SEAMS.  Phase one of the school building was completed in January of 2014.  The school is currently comprised 
of one large room, a bathroom and very small office.  Nativity is the sole financial contributor to the building fund – and 
they are SO grateful.  Our hope is to complete Phase 2 and get the second floor added this year, with a work trip in July and 
a second work trip over the holidays.  Donations and prayers are needed.  If you can help, please do.  Checks can be 
made to Nativity and the memo line should read: LA LAGUNA.  The children of La Laguna say, “muchas gracias por 
nuestra escuela!”
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U p c o m i n g  O p p o r t u n i t i e s       P a g e  11

MENS’ PUB FELLOWSHIP/PUB NIGHT WITH THE PADRE
 
“Being a male is the matter of birth, being a man is the matter of age, but being a gentleman is the matter of choice.” – 
Unknown
 
Be a gentleman! Choose a beer with your Nativity friends!
 
THIS Men’s Pub Fellowship night… INSTEAD OF convening on the FIRST Thursday this month as usual (which is 
just before Independence Day) will convene on the SECOND THURSDAY, JULY 9TH at 5PM, TAVERN 
AMERICANA. Anyone who shows up on the wrong date will buy the first round.
 

Ladies Wine Night

The Ladies meet for wine and conversation, usually the first Thursday of every month at 
5:30 p.m.

For more information, please contact Brenda Burke via email at Bburke11@gmail.com 
or 602-448-1109.
All are welcome!

Altar Flowers Dedications

The Nativity flower guild wants everyone to have an opportunity to participate in this lovely ministry - but there are only a 
few more days available for 2015!  The flower guild provides the altar flowers each Sunday, and also the flowers that 
adorn our worship space for special holidays and events such as Christmas and Easter. 
The flowers may be dedicated in thanksgiving for blessings received or in memory of 
a loved one.

There are a few Sundays still available for your dedications:
   8/2 9/27  10/11  10/25

Once you have decided which date you prefer, simply write your name on the Flower 
Chart (located on the wall near the office door) and complete the form provided, and 
return it to the church office. If you have any questions please contact Kathy Graf at 
kgraf518@aol.com.

ADVENTURE IS BACK, AT AN EPISCOPAL CHURCH NEAR YOU… 

Come join us for summer blockbuster fun with the Family Film Fridays 
series at Nativity! We set up a big screen in Christopher Hall, eat free 
popcorn – and on FRIDAY, JULY 10TH AT 7PM we’ll be watching 
Harrison Ford in the 1978 pop culture phenomenon, RAIDERS OF 
THE LOST ARK. Bring your family, friends, and neighbors for some 
great old school entertainment! Contact Steve Smith at 
claire.steve@gmail.com for more information.
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Vacation Bible School will 
be held July 20-24! We 
have a wonderful team of 
volunteers both adult and 
teenaged who will lead this 
fun and active VBS! Please 
sign your children up to 
attend asap so we know how many supplies we need to provide!  The more children, the more fun! 

Thank you to all who have offered to help us 
with supplies, We still are looking for some supplies to be 
provided.  Please check the table in the Parish Hall and 
sign up to bring something. We are particularly looking for 
40 or so individual bags of skittles. 

Sunday School for Children K-2nd Grade will her starting 
up again on August 23 at 10:15. Children's Chapel for 
Children K-3rd Grade continues through the summer and 
into the fall at the 9:00 am service. 

Based on feedback from the parent survey and the 
Children/Family Forum meeting last week, I will be 
starting a 3rd-6th grade youth group-like club in the fall. I 
want the students involved to have input into the name of 
their group but will be temporarily calling it Pizza Club. 
This group will be meeting on the 2nd Friday of every 
month from 5:30-6:30 for pizza and fellowship in addition 
to their club meeting time on Sundays at 10:15. 

P a g e  1 2            C h i l d r e n  &  F a m i l y  M i n i s t r i e s  U p d a t e s

By popular demand, The Parents Coffee Clatch is returning!

This group is meant especially for parents to gather, enjoy some refreshment, fellowship and discuss 
various issues specific to raising families of faith. Each week will have a different topic lead by either 
an outside speaker or one of the parents. The group will meet in the Children's Gathering area 
beginning at 10:15 while the children are in Sunday School and Pizza Club.  This will start on August 
23rd as well. Please watch in the August Newsletter for a schedule of topics!
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VBS July 20 - 24!
$35 fee for 9:00-12:00 VBS
$130 fee for before and after care 7:30 - 6:00
 
Join us this year at G-Force VBS where kids will explore 
how to put their faith into action. In this mission-focused 
program, kids will experience GodÕs unstoppable love and discover how to fuel up and move in and through life with God. We will 
watch the G-Force meter climb illustrating how God is at work around the world and how GodÕs people are on the move.

The whole camp is inspired and based on the Bible verse Acts 17:28a, "In God we live, move and have our being." A life with God is 
one of movement!

To Register, please go to nativityscottsdale.org  pull down the "gather" tab and go to the "forms" section, or use the form below. 
There are TWO forms - one for VBS registration and one for Before and after care with VBS! I also have hard copies of the 
registration forms. See me for one on Sunday! Please remember that your spot is not secured until you also pay for it.

C h i l d r e n  &  F a m i l y  M i n i s t r i e s  U p d a t e s

VBS Registration Form

ChildÕs Name ________________________________________

Parent/Guardian Name ________________________________
Address__________________________________________________________________________________________

_______________________________________________

E-mail Address ______________________________________
Phone Numbers  Home ______________________ 

Cell _____________________     
Work____________________

Age Information

! Date of  birth ___________   Age _______________
! Last school grade completed _______________

! School/District _________________________
Home Church _______________________________________

Allergies/Medical Information/Other ___________________

Emergency Contacts
Name _____________________________________________ Phone __________________________________

Name _____________________________________________ Phone __________________________________
Dismissal Information

Name(s) of  person(s) who may pick up this child from VBS: ________________________________________________ 

Relationship to Child ! Cell phone ___________________________________________________________________ 
Relationship to Child ! Cell phone  __________________________________________________________________ 

VBS Supply fee $35/child due at time of  registration
Please return registration form and check payable to Church of  the Nativity to Church ofÞce by July 1, 2015

You have my permission to photograph and use the photographs in church emails and newsletters

Parent signature ___________________________________
Date _____________________________________________

Page 13
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C h i l d r e n ’s  &  F a m i l y  M i n i s t r i e s

Debra Williamson, Zander Munhall, Ryan Murphy, Jeremy Spencer-Trienen and Ruthie Byrnes all 
went to camp at Chapel Rock where we were excited to see four former NATYG members, Julia 

Snook, Jasmine Youseffi and Sephanie Soliel as Counselors and Hannah Smith as a camper! The pictures below 
show how much fun everyone had and Jeremy Spencer-Trienen said that his year was the most spiritual time he's 
had at camp! 
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  Yo u t h  G r o u p  O p p o r t u n i t i e s      P a g e  1 5

The youth of Nativity have been having so much fun this summer! We ended the program year with 
a party that included affirmations and playing our favorite games!

Please also pray for the youth who will be going to San Diego on our Mission Trip July 5-10th! We'll be 
posting pictures of our youth doing service and having fun on the Nativity Facebook page if you want to 
follow our adventures! Mission Trip is always a transformative experience for the students and the people who 
are served. Thank you for your support in our fundraising and for your prayers while we are gone. 

We will be starting Youth Group back up again the week of August 23! Be watching for more information 
about confirmation classes starting as well! 
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The Episcopal Church of  the Nativity
Mailing Address:
22405 North Miller Road
Scottsdale, Arizona 85255

www.NativityScottsdale.org
Worship Sundays 
9:00 & 10:30 a.m.

V a c a t i o n  B i b l e  S c h o o l  A t  N a t i v i t y ! 

VBS July 20 - 24!
$35 fee for 9:00-12:00 VBS

$130 fee for before and after care 7:30 - 6:00
See page 13 for details
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